
 

YOUR PASTORS ARE HERE FOR YOU 
 

 Though we are not 

gathering in our Meeting House 

at this time, your Church 

Family is still alive, well, and 

active in the Community.  Pastors Russ and Cindy 

are available to you by: 

 Phone: 603-539-7064 VOICE 

Text: 603-515-6684 TEXT 

E-Mail: pastorus@worldpath.net 

 Please review our calendar to see the list of 

Services, Bible Studies, and Fellowships.  We 

connect for these virtually via Facebook and Zoom.  

If you are not receiving the e-mail notifications 

please e-mail the pastors your e-mail address and 

you will be included in all future invitations.  
 

MUSIC 
 

 It has been a wonderful gift to our 

Church Family to have our Choir Master 

and Organist Jim Tyrrell with us 

throughout this pandemic.  As Jim has been able to 

incorporate all of the hymns and musical interludes 

into our Sunday Services with an interior projection 

of the sanctuary behind him our Sunday Worship 

experience has become that much closer to our 

traditional meetings. We thank God for him! ☺ 
 

AD HOC COMMITTEE 
 

 The Ad Hoc committee has been appointed 

to study the information about the Corona Virus and 

to research the medical information as it is updated.  

This along with reports, locally, nationally, and 

internationally on the spread of the pandemic and 

on its current numbers have been the catalyst behind 

our meeting virtually. 

 This committee meets at least once each 

month and is also in constant contact as new 

information arises.  We will continue to keep you 

informed as to possibilities for connecting to 

services, studies and meetings.  

 Please call Moderator Alan Hill, or your 

Pastors with any questions or suggestions you may 

have.  These will be shared at our meetings.  Thank 

you for your understanding and cooperation as we 

continue to provide the 

safest Worship, studies, 

and meetings that are 

possible at this very 

difficult time. God bless 

you.  

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

 

 Though it is true 

that our Meeting House is 

closed at this time, we do 

have many opportunities 

for Bible Study together. 

 Tuesdays remain 

the day of most of these activities.  As you know we 

do meet on ZOOM and our FACEBOOK GROUP 

PAGE.  We begin our Adult Bible Studies at 10 

a.m. and 6 p.m. with an half hour of fellowship.  

Our morning study is the 12 Disciples/Apostles of 

Jesus Christ and our evening study focuses on 

Exodus.  

 And we will get back to this after the 

pandemic is over.  

 

 

 We continue to do all we are able to assist 

everyone with Bible Study.  Our belief is that your 

personal relationships with Jesus Christ are the most 

important part of a Christian Life.  Pastors are 

always available for individual questions and 

studies.   

 Children’s Bible Time begins at 3:00 p.m. 

and is only held on ZOOM at this time.  This 

insures that time with the children is only for those 

involved.   

 Pastors Russ 

and Cindy would be 

pleased to add your 

name and e-mail to 

our list of ZOOM 

participants.  Simply 

call or e-mail them 

your information at 

your convenience.   

 God bless 

you.  

  

 

mailto:pastorus@worldpath.net


 

YOUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS 

Your Mission and Stewardship Committee 

 

    Though we do not meet in person each 

week we are still in need of your Tithes 

and Offerings to continue to assist our 

Church Family in 

gathering virtually for Worship, 

studies, meetings.  Please share 

the portion of your fruits with us 

that God has asked you to share.  

People with questions on tithing 

are invited to call or request a personal Zoom meet 

with our Pastors whenever one is needed.  Thank 

you in advance for continuing to share with us in 

this very important way. 

Campton Congregational Church 

PO Box 328 

Campton, NH 03223 
 

Happy Summer 
  
The Blair Chapel (an annex of the 

Campton Congregational Church) 

is still on our hearts and minds.  We 

will get back to having more 

activities in this wonderful place 

once this virus ends.  In the meantime please 

consider helping us to maintain this treasure.  Your 

donations for the renovation of the Chapel will be 

used to carefully preserve the history of this 

wonderful place as we find ways to incorporate its 

use in our Church and Community Programs.   
 

PRAYER CHAIN 
 

 Our Prayer Chain Leader is 

Joyce Mayhew, text her 603-381-

0176 or call 603-726-4422. Our 

Prayer Chain is very busy at this 

time and we are pleased to pray for 

you.  Also call the pastors anytime. 
 

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE 
 

We will attempt to get back to group 

activities once the pandemic is over.  In 

the meantime if you have any suggestions for games 

and gatherings we can hold on Zoom and Facebook 

please let us know.   

Share your ideas with Dottie Nazarian  

                                                Thank you. 

 

 

DIACONATE COMMITTEE 

 

Update from 

our Deacons: 

The Diaconate 

met July 26, 

2020 and continues 

to meet on the third 

Sunday of each month.  

We continue to utilize Zoom and 

Facebook so that our Pastors are able to provide 

Sunday services, Bible Study and prayer meetings.  

Thankfully, organist, Jim Tyrrell has been able to 

continue providing us with Hymns on Sundays. 

The Deacons work with our Pastors to make sure 

we are contacting people in our Church family and 

addressing their spiritual needs.  The Pastors are 

available anytime for chats and to address our 

needs.  They are always telling us that and they 

mean it. 

If you need help with anything such as shopping or 

errands of any kind, feel free to contact the Pastors 

or Deacon Brenda McKenzie so we can assist you. 

Until we can safely gather together again, please 

stay safe.   

God Bless you. 

            Brenda McKenzie, Deacon Chair 

 
2Consider it pure joy, my 

brothers and sisters, whenever 

you face trials of many kinds, 
3because you know that the 

testing of your faith produces 

perseverance. 4Let 

perseverance finish its work so 

that you may be mature and 

complete, not lacking anything. 5If any of you lacks 

wisdom, you should ask God, who gives generously 

to all without finding 

fault, and it will be 

given to you. 6But 

when you ask, you 

must believe and not 

doubt, because the 

one who doubts is 

like a wave of the 

sea, blown and tossed 

by the wind.  

James1:2-6 

 
 



MEMBERS & FRIENDS 

WITHOUT INTERNET ACCESS 
 

 Please call the Pastors for a 

reservation to attend Worship in our 

Fellowship Hall. Beginning Sept 20th you 

may watch the service on our Wide Screen.  

Please assist us as we continue to find ways to share 

with one another as we travel though this pandemic 
 

MISSIONS 

Tuesday, October 6, 2020 6:30 p.m. 
 

Haven Pregnancy Center of Plymouth is holding 

an online Fundraising Banquet. This is an event that 

Pastors and members of the Missions’ Committee along 

with additional members of the community have 

attended for many years.  

Rather than letting Coronavirus cancel their 

2020 Fundraising Banquet altogether, a decision was 

made to move it to an online. We will share this Banquet 

on our Facebook Group Page and hope you will be able 

to attend from the comfort of your own home! By 

watching this one-hour video event, you will have a 

better idea of how to pray and support this very 

important part of our community.  God bless you 
 

OUR CHURCH CALENDAR 

 

    IF things change we will publish 

changes in the newspaper, on our Facebook Group 

Page, on our website, and announce these changes 

during our Worship Services, Prayer, Bible Studies, 

Fellowship hours and in e-mails. You may call the 

pastors at any time for updates (603)539-7064.   

Thank you for keeping in touch. 
 

YARD SALE 

Hope to Get Back to these Next Year 

  

     These sales are great 

fundraisers for our Church 

Family and a wonderful way to 

get treasures out into our 

community.  If you have items to 

donate let us know.  You may call the 

Alan Hill or Scott Pulsifer for pickups and for 

information of where and when you may be able to 

drop items off. 

Once this pandemic is over we will get back 

to these sales  Though it is true they have been a 

wonderful way to raise funds, the most important 

part of these sales is we have time to spend with 

you.  Please keep us in your prayers as we look to 

the future 

SCRIPTURE LESSON 

GIVE THANKS  
                       Psalm 146 

 1Praise the LORD. Praise the LORD, 

O my soul. 
2I will praise the LORD all my life; will sing praise 

to my God as long as I live. 3Do not put your trust 

in princes, in human beings, who cannot save. 
4When their spirit departs, they return to the ground; 

on that very day their plans come to nothing. 
5Blessed are those whose help is the God of Jacob, 

whose hope is in the LORD their God. 
6He is the Maker of heaven and earth, the sea, and 

everything in them—he remains faithful forever. 
7He upholds the cause of the oppressed and gives 

food to the hungry. The LORD sets prisoners free,  
8the LORD Gives sight to the blind, the LORD lifts up 

those who are bowed down, the LORD loves the 

righteous. 9The LORD watches over the foreigner 

and sustains the fatherless and the widow, but he 

frustrates the ways of the wicked. 10 The LORD 

reigns forever, your God, O Zion, for all 

generations.  Praise the LORD. 
 

PANDEMIC 
 

We will keep you 

informed as to when we will meet 

in person once again.  The 

protocols that have been 

suggested by the AD HOC 

Committee are posted on our web 

page.  We will continue to meet 

virtually for the moment.  Any 

updates will be shared with you 

as soon as things change.  Thank you for your 

patience in this challenging time. Your Pastors are 

here at all times for any ONE of you.  

 

SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

 

Tuesday, October 13, 2020 at NOON 

 

Our Church Family would love to know 

how our committees and members are doing.  Your 

articles are the most important part of this 

publication.  

Thank you, Pastor Cindy, Editor 

 

GOD BLESS YOU EVERY ONE  

 


